
DEPARTMENT OF 
m, NATURAL RESOURCES 

FINDINGS OF FACT AND ORDER REGARDING 

Petition for Adoption of Rules Requiring Non-toxic Fishing Tackle 

and Non-toxic Ammunition 

DATE: November 4, 2019 

Petitioner Name: Thomas E. Casey Board Chair on behalf of Friends of Minnesota Scientific & Natural 
Areas (FMSNA) 

Request: The Petition is brought pursuant to Minn. Stat.§ 14.09 and requests the Department of 
Natural Resources adopt rules: (1) banning the possession and use oflead or other toxic fishing tackle 
on "Minnesota waters located within the common loon range"; (2) prohibit the taking of wild animals 
within Minnesota "while possessing or using bullets containing lead or other toxic materials"; and 
prohibit the taking of wild animals within Minnesota with shotshells other than those loaded with steel 
shot, copper-plated shot, nickel-plated shot, zinc-plated steel shot, or shot made of other nontoxic 
materials approved by the director of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS). 

Decision: Based on the information on file at the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (DNR), 
Petitioners' request is denied. 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

Based on the documents contained in the administrative record for this matter, the DNR makes 
the following Findings of Fact: 

1. This matter arises out of a petition brought by Thomas E. Casey Board Chair of the 
Friends of Minnesota Scientific & Natural Areas on behalf the FMSNA, the Austin Coalition for 
Environmental Sustainability, the Center for Biological Diversity, the Friends of the Mississippi River, 
Humming for Bees, the Mankato Area Environmentalists, the Minnesota Ornithologists Union, the 
Pollinator Friendly Alliance, Save our Sky Blue Waters, the St. Croix River Association, the MN 
Division of the Izaak Walton League of America, and Wilderness in the City (collectively "the 
Petitioners") requesting that the DNR adopt rules: (1) banning the possession and use oflead or other 
toxic fishing tackle on all "Minnesota waters located within the common loon range"; (2) prohibiting the 
taking of wild animals within Minnesota "while possessing or using bullets containing lead or other 
toxic materials"; and (3) prohibiting the taking of wild animals within Minnesota with shotshells other 
than those loaded with steel shot, copper-plated shot, nickel- plated shot, zinc-plated steel shot, or shot 
made of other nontoxic materials approved by the director of the USFWS. The Petition was received on 
September 3, 2019. 

Background 

2. Minnesota banned the use oflead shot for waterfowl hunting in 1987. Minnesota Rule 
6240.0550 requires the use of non-lead shot approved by the USFWS for the taking of geese, ducks, 
mergansers, coots, moorhen, and sandhill cranes in Minnesota. 
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